
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: September 7, 2021 

FROM: Scott Schultz, Assistant Water Utilities Director 

SUBJECT: Pending approval of R-20-2021 prior to the Consent Agenda, City Council approval to 

purchase a 2021 F-250 work truck from the Florida Sheriff's Bid # 18-VEL 26.0, in the 

total amount of $40,222.00 from Duval Ford and to surplus truck # 952, a 2006 Ford which 

has far outlived its useful life.   
 

BACKGROUND 

Vehicle # 952, a water department service truck, has far outlived its useful life and is in need of 

replacement.  In order to secure 2021 pricing, and to be “in line” for trucks that keep getting production 

time increased, it is imperative that the purchase order be received by Ford prior to 9/30/2021 (see 

attached e-mail communication).  Actual invoicing and disbursement of funds will not take place until 

well into FY 2022. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

$40,222.00 from the Water Department FY 2022 Capital Budget 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve the purchase of a 2021 F-250 work truck from the Florida Sheriff's bid # 18-VEL 26.0, in the 

total amount of $40,222.00 from Duval Ford and to surplus truck # 952, a 2006 Ford which has far 

outlived its useful life 

 


